
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 12, 2013. 
EMPLOYEE RESIDENCY REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Department of Labor and Workforce Development Building, 13th Floor Auditorium 
1 John Fitch Plaza, Trenton, NJ 08625 

 
Present: Committee Chairman Richard E. Constable, III, Committee Member Parthenopy 
(Patty) A. Bardis, Committee Member David Ridolfino, Committee Member Michele Recla 
Liebtag, and Deputy Attorney General Pamela Ullman 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The call to order was read, and the meeting commenced at approximately 1:37 p.m. 
 
 

II. APPLICATIONS FOR EXEMPTION FROM RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT: 
 
            2013-278 Melvin Berrian, Jr. 
                                    New Jersey Transit 
 

Mr. Ridolfino moved to deny the application without prejudice.  Mr. Constable seconded 
the motion, which passed 4-0. 

 
2013-279        Corin Francisco 
                       Mansfield Township Schools 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   

 
2013-280 Mariana Morales-Guevara 
                        Rutgers University 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   
 
2013-281         Milena G. Spiotta-Rizzuto 
                        Cliffside Park Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application without prejudice.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded 
the motion, which passed 4-0. 
 
2013-282 Nicholas R. Gazzale 
                        South Brunswick Board of Education 
 
Ms. Liebtag moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   
 



2013-283         Jason R. Flint 
                        County of Somerset 
 
Ms. Liebtag moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   

 
2013-284         Jenni L. Harman 
                        Lakeland Regional Board of Education 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to grant the application.  Mr. Constable seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption only until January 1, 2015, at 
which time it will expire. 
 
2013-285         Monte S. Shubik 
                        Rutgers University 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0. The Committee voted to grant the exemption only until January 1, 2015, at 
which time it will expire. 
 
2013-286         Ashley Anne Bencan 
                        State Department of Education 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   
 
2013-287         Dean Robinson 
                        Englewood & Pascack Valley Boards of Education 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to deny the application without prejudice.  Mr. Constable seconded 
the motion, which passed 4-0. 
 
2013-288         Chaya T. Hefter 
                        Paterson Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application without prejudice.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded 
the motion, which passed 4-0. 
 
2013-289         Kimberly L. Bryan 
                        Trenton Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   
 
 
 



2013-290         Rhonda A. Shabazz 
                        Hunterdon Developmental Center 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application without prejudice.  Ms. Bardis seconded the 
motion, which passed 4-0. 
 
2013-291         Christine R. Tribus 
                        State Child Protection & Permanancy 
 
Ms. Liebtag moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-1.  Mr. Constable voted no. 
 
2013-292         David M. Corvi 
                        Camden Board of Education 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to grant the application.  Mr. Constable seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption only until January 1, 2015, at 
which time it will expire. 
 
2013-293         Yasmeen A. Moshiri 
                        West Windsor-Plainsboro Board of Education 
 
Mr. Ridolfino moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-1. The Committee voted to grant the exemption only until January 1, 2015, at 
which time it will expire.  Mr. Constable voted no. 

 
2013-294         Dean C. Iadicicco 
                        Kean University 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0. 
 
2013-295         Jeffrey M. Lichstein 
                        County of Hudson 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0. 

 
2013-296         Lisa D. Henry 
                        Salem County Special Services School District 
 
Ms. Liebtag moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ridolfino seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0.   
 
 
 



2013-297         Theodore Taylor 
                        Trenton Psychiatric Hospital 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Liebtag seconded the motion, which 
passed 4-0. 
 

 
III.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  MEETING OF OCTOBER 2013. 

 
Mr. Constable moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of October 8, 2013.  Ms. 
Liebtag seconded the motion, which passed 4-0. 

 
 

IV.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS 
 

The Committee reviewed the administrative items, which included the final 
administrative actions reflecting denials from the October 2013 meeting and various draft 
annual notices to the Secretary of State and designated newspapers as required pursuant 
to N.J.S.A. 10:4-9.  

 
 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
 

With no further business, Ms. Liebtag moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Constable 
seconded the motion, which passed 4-0.  The meeting ended at approximately 2:36 p.m. 


